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Mr. Andrei Sumar 
Centre d'accueil "Les Fourches" 
Les Fourches 
B-6887 Herbeumont 

e-mail: renesans.sumar@gmail.com 

Dear Mr. Sumar, 

I am replying to your letter of 8 December 2015, addressed to the President of the 
European Commission, Mr. Jean-Claude Juncker, concerning lack of reply to your previous 
letters to the President of the European Commission of 25 September, and 21 October, in which 
you referred to illegal business on Schengen visas issued by three Polish consulates in Belarus. 
As a Head of "Visa Policy" Unit in Directorate General for Migration and Home Affairs, I would 
like to inform you that a reply was sent to you on 17 December 2015 to the address you indicated 
in all your correspondence with European Institutions. This reply has been registered with the 
following number: Ares(2015)5925685. 

The above-mentioned reply concerned not only the two letters to President Jucker which 
you mention in your letter of 8 December 2015, but also letter of 17 November 2015 addressed 
to President Juncker, as well as letter of 6 October 2015, addressed to High Representative of the 
Union for Foreign Affairs and Security Policy, Ms. Federica Mogherini. 

I would like to reiterate that the delay in preparing the reply to your letters was due to 
the complexity of the investigated matter and the seriousness of the allegations that you 
presented. 

I hope that by now you have received the reply on behalf of the European Commission, 
which is also attached. 

Sincerely, 

YOLANDA GALLEGO-CASILDA GRAU 

Head of Unit 
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